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CHAPTER MEMBERS AT THE WVR DAY OF SERVICE PROJECT – JANUARY 21ST  IN THIS ISSUE 

 

 

Our February Demo is all about “JIGS”.   Jim 
Vogelsang will be demonstrating the use of 
some of the more helpful devices that make 
woodturning easier and more consistent. 

 

Focus will be on  the Carter spherical jig. 
Maybe some discussion about a second jig 
with a different orientation.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also A large Longworth Chuck I just finished 
(not this photo) and a plate to hold rough 
turned bowls.  

 

 

 

What’s Happening at the Ranch 
Read about our very successful service day at Wears 
Valley Ranch….  An the tasty lunch prepared for our 
volunteers by the Ranch’s Chef. 
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Heat and Service 
Bob and Brian Horais broke away from the woodshop 
work long enough to heat up and serve  the Chef’s Black 
Bean Chili and Cornbread. 
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Coming Up In February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ruary! 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=g4kLbWhS&id=4F1DB806CE97F59D4685D4F879B1FAD9B99266DD&thid=OIP.g4kLbWhSSkiDN6oRNMX6FgHaFj&mediaurl=http://lumberjocks.com/assets/pictures/projects/111029.jpg&exph=480&expw=640&q=longworth+chucks+for+woodturning&simid=608002487374252063&selectedIndex=0


MONTHLY NEWSLETTER SMOKY MOUNTAIN WOODTURNERS  
2018 | Issue  1  

2 

 

 

President’s Message 
by Gordon Sloane 
 

Since our Board meeting on Jan. 03, 2018 a number of new items are in store for the SMWTS (Smoky Mountain 
Woodturners).  We will be giving a $50.00 Woodcraft Gift Card to the door-prize winner at each of our monthly 
meetings.  You must be an active member (dues paying member for either 2017 or 2018) and present at the 
drawing.  Our J.C. Campbell and Arrowmont Scholarship policy has been formalized.  This will mean up to four 
(tuition only) scholarships could be awarded each year.  Bruce Pharis has resigned as Safety Officer, but Mike 
Anthony has stepped in to take over those duties.  A big thank you to Bruce for all his help as last year’s Safety 
Officer and Pens for Troops Chairperson.  We will have two Woodturning Challenges this year with Woodcraft 
Gift Card prizes of $75.00.  All of this is an effort to give something back to the membership for their loyal 
support.  The Board is always open to suggestions for making the club better. 
All of the above information was going to be discussed at the January 2018 meeting that was  
cancelled, because of snow and freezing weather.  The club has not experienced many cancellations and as a 
number of members told me – “it is better to ere on the side of caution”.  We will try to fit our guest 
demonstrator, John Lucas, in at a later date this year.  Robert Brown has gathered the information for displaying 
our turnings at ‘Art at the Airport” for this coming year.  This is a great way to show off our clubs individual 
talent.  Although I missed our monthly meeting I will make up for it by attending the TAW Symposium in 
Franklin, TN.  I hope to see many of you there. 
 
Keep Turning 
 

Gordon 

ARTS IN THE AIRPORT 
 
I was scheduled to introduce the ARTS in the Airport information at the January Meeting, I think that it may be 

appropriate to send the information out to the membership via e-mail, since there is a time constraint and those that 

may have an interest, can enter, without a lot of pressure. 

A quick summation of the program is: 

1.  All eateries chosen. will be on display from April 19th through October 17, 2018 at McGhee Tyson Airport.  

2.  This is a biannual, juried exhibition. 

3.  The work will be placed in secured  display cases, that can be viewed by visitors flying in and out of the airport. 

4.  The juror is Jessica Wohl.  She is currently an assistant Professor of Art at the University of the South.  Her 

 work has been shown nationally and internationally. 

5.  Prizes include $500 for Best in Show and two different $250 Awards of Merit. 

6.  Items can be for sale, but must remain in the show through the exhibits completion date.  There is a commission 

 fee on items sold. 

7.  Artist must be 18 years old or older and reside in the surrounding 33 counties. 

8.  Size limit is 60" by 60" in any direction and not to exceed 50 pounds. 

9.  Entry fee is $30 for up to five entries. 

10.  Entries will be judged from photos and an explicit definition is described in the attached reading material.  

11.  Application images and fees must be received by midnight on Sunday, March 4, 2018. 

If this interest you, go to the following website and research this opportunity completely. 

 http://www.knoxalliance.com/airport-entry/ 

http://www.knoxalliance.com/airport-entry/
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What’s Happening at WVR 
by Bob Law 

Election for the Board of 
Directors is completed.    The 

following members are the officers 
and directors for SMWTS 2018:  
Gordon Sloane – President, Dick 

Hammat – V. Pres./Pres. Elect, Harry 
Ford – Secretary, Brad Duckett – 
Treasurer.  Board Directors are:  
Randy Fritchman,  Lucy Bob,  Robert 

Brown,  Vic Kaminsky, and John 
Jordan. 
 

.  

 

Committee Chairs: 

1. Video – Jim Vogelsang  (Back-up needed) 

2. Newsletter – Bob Law (Back-up needed) 

3. Special Projects: 

a. Fantasy of Trees – Jim Vogelsang 

b. Beads of Courage – Drue Hogland 

c. Pens for Troops – Randy Fritchman 

d. Education – WVR Project – Bob Law 

e. Wood Turner Weekends: 

i. Spring Woodturner’s Weekend – Brad Duckett 

ii. Fall Woodturner’s Weekend – Gordon Sloane 

4. Photography – Vic Kaminski 

&  Robert Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

What a busy month!  St. 

Andrews School is back in session after the 

Holiday Break.  Bob worked with the 

Intermediate Students early in the month to 

plan the projects they would like to complete 

during the 2018 Workshop schedule.   Plans 

were laid as well to start turning items to sell 

at the Annual Arts & Crafts Market at the 

Ranch’s Pavilion in the Spring. 

As the photos on the front page allude, our 

Smoky Mountain Woodturners Day of 

Service at the Ranch took place on the 20
th

.  

Our thanks to Pat Brown and the Ranch Chef 

for hosting our group.  The day included an 

excellent lunch of Black Bean  

 

 

 

 

Chili and delicious Warm Cornbread.   Just 

the thing for a Chilly Winter Day. Here’s what 

we were able to accomplish on this beautiful, 

sunny Saturday.   The new shop building was 

full of wood donated a year ago for the 

woodworking program at the Ranch.   We 

found out in November that it would be 

necessary to vacate the space currently used 

for the woodshop.  The Ranch let us know 

that they were ready to move ahead with the 

construction of the new Woodturning Studio 

in the shop building.   Our challenge was to 

make room for the studio among all of the 

stored hardwood.  

That’s what we did on our Day of Service.  

Believe it or not, our volunteers, with help 

from James Caughorn from Carl Owenby 

Lumber, lift operator extraordinaire, and Pat,  

 

 

 

tractor operator extraordinaire accomplished 

it in one day!   We removed all of the pallets 

of hardwood.   Culled out the wood that was 

deemed unusable for the woodshop 

program, re-stacked a number of the pallets 

and then helped organize the remaining 

pallets back in the shop building.  In the end, 

we freed up plenty of room to begin 

construction of the new studio AND made it 

much easier to find the various cuts of stored 

hardwood.  Our volunteers took home as 

much “Ranch Wood” as they could carry at 

the end of the day! 

Thanks to Ed Lewis, Lucy Bobb, Randy 

Fritchman, Roger Jessup, Richard Piety, 

Robert Brown, Dick Hammat, Jake Niedling 

and Brian Horais for joining me on this 

worthwhile Day of Service at the Ranch. 
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Annual Scholarship 

Policy 

John C. Campbell & 

Arrowmont  

By Gordon Sloane 

It is proposed starting in 2018 that 
the following should be the 
Scholarship Policy for SMWTS:  

In an effort to provide club members 
with an educational opportunity at 
our nearby Arts and Crafts Schools 
(John C. Campbell and Arrowmont), 
and to locally support such 
institutions, the SMWTS Board of 
Directors have solicited tuition-only 
class scholarships in the past and will 
continue to do so in the future.  
Historically the Board has budgeted 
for two tuition-only Club 
scholarships in the event we were 
unsuccessful in obtaining donated 
School scholarships.  What this 
means is that on any given year the 
club may have as many as four (two 
to each school) tuition-only 
scholarships, that are raffled off. 

1. The President of SMWTS will 

contact both John C. 

Campbell and Arrowmont 

schools to see if they will 

provide a tuition-only School 

certificate for the club to 

raffle off.  If they agree 

certificates will be sent late 

fall of that year. 

2. The SMWTS Treasurer will 

be the holder of those 

certificates. 

3. The SMWTS Board of 

Directors will determine, 

each year, to fund Club 

Scholarships, tuition only, 

for each school.  

4. At the SMWTS monthly 

meeting a raffle will be held 

for all scholarships, with 

raffle tickets costing $2.00 

each.  Two tickets (one for 

John C. Campbell and one 

for Arrowmont) will be 

drawn at the end of the 

business portion of the 

monthly meeting.  Winning 

tickets will go into a pool for 

the grand prize Scholarship 

drawing to be held at the 

December meeting.   

5. At the December SMWTS 

meeting, Scholarship 

winners will be picked from 

the 12 monthly winners. 

6. Winners of the Scholarships 

must accept or refuse the 

scholarships at the annual 

meeting.  If a scholarship is 

refused another name may 

be drawn from the finalists 

pool.   

7. Winners of the Club 

Scholarships will choose the 

class they wish to attend, 

and be responsible for 

paying all costs to the 

school.  Tuition costs for 

their class will be reimbursed 

up to but not exceeding the 

budgeted amount, by the 

SMWTS Club Treasurer. 

8. Winners of the School 

Scholarships will be given 

the school certificate which 

they will redeem with that 

school, after registering for a 

class, and be responsible for 

all other cost incurred at the 

schools. 

9. Winners of the certificates 

cannot sell them or give 

them to another person and 

must redeem scholarships in 

the following calendar year 

or forfeit the scholarship. 

10. Recipients of all scholarships 

will be required to provide a 

club demonstration the 

following year to be eligible 

for future scholarships. 

Annual Woodturning 

Challenges:  

1. Gavel and Pad:  Best turned 

gavel and pad to be Judged 

by Gordon Sloane; $75.00 

Woodcraft Gift Card (Gavel 

and Pad will be kept by the 

club and used at 

monthly/Board meetings). 

2. Best Bowl:  3 categories to 

be determined with specific 

criteria; Judged by Drue 

Hogland – Prizes in each 

category will be $75.00 

Woodcraft Gift Card.  Bowls 

belong to the turner. 
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Shop Safety 
By Dick Hammat 

AAW Updates 
by Bob Law 

 

 

 

IT ONLY TAKES A SECOND  !! 
 
Accidents only take a second to 
occur.  
 
Not paying attention,absent in 
thought, taking a shortcut, not 
following common SAFETY 
PRACTICES, can each result 
quickly in an accident. 
 
Although the accident can occur 
quickly, the resulting injury to you 
can be permanent. Damage to 
equipment can be expensive. 
 
Take a minute each and every 
time you enter your shop to 
review the basic safety practices 
for what you are going to do. 
Review these for the machines 
and tools you will be using. 
 
Review the safe way to handle 
and perform each task before you 
begin each one.  
 
Be aware of the placement of your 
hands, your face position, your 
whole body position, in 
conjunction with your operation.  
 
With the cold weather this time of 
year, watch loose clothing, long  
long sleeves etc. that you might 
be wearing. 
 
Wear the proper safety protective 
equipment. Face mask, hearing  
protection, dust protection. 
 
Make sure your material is safely 
held in place. After startup, stop 

the lathe and check to see that 
the material has remained secure. 
Also check to see that the 
material is still safe to use. Cracks 
can appear that were not seen 
when the project started. 
 
 Whether you are using a chuck or 
a face plate, use the tail stock 
until it is safe to remove it. 
 
Remember to always ñThink 
Safetyò and take a minute to 

review the safe practices to help 
prevent what can occur ðas ñ IT 
ONLY TAKES A SECOND  !! ò 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$20 

INTRODUCTORY 

MEMBERSHIP  

 

The AAW has an exciting new 

membership promotion for first-

time AAW members, which began 

in December 2017. Below is a 

summary of the details. 

¶ FOR JUST $20, individuals may 

sign up for a three-month 

introductory AAW membership 

that includes a mailed issue of 

American Woodturner journal. 

When the introductory three-

month membership period ends, 

individuals may renew by 

upgrading to a full general AAW 

membership for just $40. 

¶ Only individuals who have 

NEVER been AAW members are 

eligible for the introductory three-

month membership offer. 

¶ The introductory three-month 

membership offer is available to 

individuals ONE TIME ONLY . 

 

Each introductory three-month 

AAW membership includes the 

benefits of AAW membership for 

three full months, including one 

printed copy of the American 

Woodturner journal, and access 

for three months to Woodturning 

FUNdamentals, AAW 

EXPLORE! Discover 

Woodturning, AAW Connects, 

AAW Forum, the world's largest 

woodturning tips library, safety 

resources, learning and mentoring 

materials, grant opportunities, 

specialty programming, services, 

and more. 

¶ Sign up for the special offer 

online at 

http://www.woodturner.org/?pa

ge=ITM2040. 

¶ Read about eligibility and how it 

works. 

http://www.woodturner.org
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=ITM2040
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=ITM2040
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=ITM2040
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=ITM2040
http://files.constantcontact.com/c38abb3f001/9407a5fb-1f64-449d-bb6f-032f4f3e9904.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/c38abb3f001/9407a5fb-1f64-449d-bb6f-032f4f3e9904.pdf
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Arrowmont Arts and Crafts School 
is still  on Winter Break. 
 

Thought you might like to know that 

Drue Hogland will be the instructor 

for a series of Community 

Workshops on Woodturning at 

Arrowmont in January!  

 

Don’t forget about  the  LOCAL 

RESIDENTS SCHOLARSHIPS  that 

provide 50% of workshop tuition for one 

workshop per person per year. Residents 

of Sevier, Blount, Cocke, Jefferson, or 

Knox counties in Tennessee are eligible. 

No deadline. 

CLICK ON THE ARROWMONT 
CATELOGUE ABOVE TO GO TO 
THEIR WEBSITE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John C. Campbell Folk School  
workshops for February 
include : 

2/4 to 2/10   John Rudert – 
Polychromatic Turnings – Small 
Segmented Projects 

2/11 to 2/16  Pat Johnson – 
Woodturning Basics & More 

2/16 to 2/18 (Weekend)  Pat 
Johnson – Woodturning Basics in 
a Weekend 

2/18 to 2/24 – David Hout – 
Woodturning from A to Z 

2/25 to 3/3  Kirk DeHeer – Using 
Surface Embellishments to 
Enhance your Turnings. 

CLICK ON THE JC CAMPBELL 
CATELOGUE ABOVE TO GO TO 
THEIR WEBSITE 

 

  

REGIONAL SYMPOSIUMS 

Florida Woodworking Symposium 2018 – 
Leesburg, Florida  2-9-2018 

Honolulu Woodturners Symposium – Honolulu, 
Hawaii – 3-10 and 3-11 

AAW International Symposium – Portland, OR  
6-14 to 6-17 

 

Our Regional Arts & Crafts 
Schools – Upcoming Events 
by Bob Law 

 

http://www.arrowmont.org
http://www.folkschool.org
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Our commitment to provide Treasure 

Boxes for the sick kids at East 

Tennessee Childrenôs Hospital is 

ongoing. 

Unfortunately, the number of sick 

children who benefit from the BOC 

program doesnôt diminish..  Our 

ETCH volunteer liaison, Drue 

Hogland, will continue to present our 

Treasure Boxes as they are needed 

to the kids at ETCH. 

Our Chapter provides BOC Beads to 

our members at no cost for this 

worthwhile project.  You can pick up 

beads from Drue at any of our 

monthly meetings.  

You are urged, as well, to contact 

Drue for the opportunity to 

accompany him at the Hospital as he 

distributes Treasure Boxes to the kids 

in the BOC program!  

For information on the guidelines for 

turning BOC Treasure Boxes please 

click on this link   

http://www.beadsofcourage.org/page

s/woodturners.html 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Smoky Mountain 

Woodturners Chapter of the 

AAW meets each month of 

the year on the 3
rd

 Tuesday 

of the Month.  Our meeting 

place sponsor is Woodcraft ï 

Knoxville.  Meetings start at 

6:20pm each month.  Guests 

are always welcome.  

Woodcraft Knoxville is 

located at 8023 Kingston 

Pike in Knoxville, near Trader 

Joes and one block from 

West Town Mall. 

Smoky Mountain Woodturners 
P. O. Box 50141 

Knoxville, TN 37950-0141 
E-MAIL: 

info@smwts.org 
Contact:  Gordon Sloane 

Chapter President 
912-655-1038 

info@smwts.org 
Newsletter Editor 

Bob Law 
info@smwts.org 

 

Beads of Courage & Children’s Hospital 

http://www.beadsofcourage.org/pages/woodturners.html
http://www.beadsofcourage.org/pages/woodturners.html
mailto:info@smwts.org
mailto:info@smwts.org
mailto:info@smwts.org
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SPONSORS CORNER 
 

 

 

Woodcraft Knoxville is our meeting place sponsor.   We 
are grateful for their continuing support of our Chapter 
and its various activities. 

Woodcraft is introducing three new woodturning kits.   
Great for gifts or to use in your home kitchen. 

Stop by the store today to see our great line of 
woodturners kits! 
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Photo Gallery 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 This month’s photos in the 
gallery were taken at our WVR 
Day of Service on January 20

th
.  

Our thanks to Chapter members 
Ed Lewis, Lucy Bobb, Randy 
Fritchman, Roger Jessup, 
Richard Piety, Robert Brown, 
Dick Hammat, Jake Niedling, 
Brian Horais and Bob Law for 
their participation.   Thanks as 
well to Pat Brown from WVR 
and James Caughorn from Carl 
Owenby  our incredible 
equipment operator. 


